
Sidecountry is Backcountry

Submitted by Doug Chabot on Wed, 01/29/2014 - 07:04

The third week of December provided some valuable avalanche lessons when three people in two separate
incidents triggered and were caught in avalanches near the Bridger Bowl boundary. In both cases the parties
exited the ski area into the backcountry. The first incident involved two highly experienced skiers on Saddle
Peak. Like they have done for years, they rode the Slaschman’s lift and hiked to the top of the peak. The skied at
the same time, but had some distance between them. A few hundred feet off the top one skier triggered a slide on
a thinly covered, rocky area and was caught.
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